
 
 

 
 

Friday, 17 May 2024 

During the first week of the Easter Holidays, 50 students and 6 staff members went on the school's annual 

ski trip.  It was an incredible holiday full of memorable moments and memories created that will last a 

lifetime. 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Head Teacher Message 

Dear Parents and Carers,  

Hope you are all safe and well. Link to the latest video is: 

Headteacher video Message NEWSLETTER 17 05 24 (youtube.com) 

Please like and subscribe to be made aware of all new and exciting 

St Josephs content.  

St Joseph, pray for us. 

Mr Stapleton 

 

Newsletter 
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Water Sports Trip 

Small group of students 

got the fantastic 

opportunity on Thursday 

to take part in water 

sports at Dorney Lake. 

It was a brilliant 

communication and 

team building morning 

run by TVLP and took 

place at Dorney Lake, 

Windsor and activities 

were in the Olympic lake. 

More photos inside the 

newsletter… 

“The glory of God is a 

human being fully alive!” 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=yiPlziWYUhQ
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Theme of the Week – Pentecost 
 

Sunday is Pentecost Sunday and this is a special feast for the Church. It is called ‘Pentecost’ because 

it come from the Greek ‘pentekoste’, which means fiftieth and it is celebrated fifty days after Easter 

and the Passover in the Jewish faith. For Jews, in the Old Testament the fifty days after Passover 

is the day they celebrate the passing on of the law (the Torah) that they are to follow. For followers 

of Christ, Pentecost is the birthday of the Church as it is when the apostles received the gift of the 

Holy Spirit to then go out and share the Gospels and the teachings of Jesus. And if you think of a 

birthday, you will normally see gifts, birthday cake and overall happiness. Therefore, Pentecost has 

something similar, the gift of the Holy Spirit being passed onto the apostles through fire above 

their heads so they too could go out and bring the happiness of Jesus into the lives of others. 

Pentecost was a Jewish feast day celebrated fifty days after Passover. This is why so many were in 

Jerusalem at the time the Holy Spirit manifested in the lives of the apostles. It might be expected 

that the absence of Jesus would have caused the newly formed gathering of believers to collapse 

and disappear, and we know from Scripture that at least some of them had left Jerusalem to return 

to their homes. But despite their anxiety and sense of having been left behind, a group of about 

one hundred and twenty believers had gathered to pray in the upper room together. Jesus appears 

amongst them offering his greeting of peace and the opportunity to confirm his presence by 

examining his wounds. The conferring of the Holy Spirit was intimate between Jesus and the fearful 

apostles as He breathed life back into them. The effect of this gentle action is nevertheless 

powerful. Filled with courage and fervour the apostles are to go out and continue Jesus’ work of 

forgiveness, good news, and witness in the world. The Spirit will teach them new things, lead them 

deeper into the mystery of Jesus and help them to understand the things to come as they take up 

the challenges that lie ahead. 

Coming to faith is a journey for most of us as we discover God’s existence within the realities of 

our life experiences. This happens mainly through prayer and reflection. Just as the apostles 

gathered to pray when they were anxious, it is important for us to gather within our faith 

community to share the highs and the lows of our journey. This Friday we do this in abundance as 

we not only come together as we normally do but we also get to celebrate our Multicultural Day 

at St Joseph’s and recognise and rejoice in all the different nationalities and cultures that make up 

our school community. Would someone like to share a prayer in another language? We get to 

learn about ourselves, who we are, where are ancestors came from but also share this with others 

so they get to know more about us as we get to know more about them. This allows us to learn 

new experiences, customs and traditions and enriches us as a person by bestowing knowledge 

upon us of our friends and making us more compassionate and understanding. When Jesus 

appeared and breathed the Holy Spirit into his friends, this experience was totally life changing. 

How do you use the Spiritual gifts you have been given in your identity in service of others? What 

fruits of the Spirit are manifested most in those closest to you? 
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Year 7 News 
 
Lots of positive points for Year 7 this week, we currently have the most in the whole school which shows 

how much of a great job they have all done this week! Let’s keep it going right till the end of term. A 

reminder that this half term will finish next Friday at 3.15 and we will be off for a week. Hopefully the 

weather stays nice for then.  

Have a lovely weekend all! 

Mr Cooper-Santos – Head of Year 7 

Year 8 News 

Another positive Week for Year 8 and 1 more week closer to Half Term. Wins for both the Year 8 Boys 

Football Team and the Girls Flag Football mean they progress on to the next stages of their respective 

competitions. In terms of positive points as a year group we have achieved 1637 points. Well Done to Peter 

House who have won the XH competition for this term and so will be receiving ice cream next Thursday.  

Have a great weekend.  

Miss McCormack – Head of Year 8 

Year 9 News 
 
Well done on another positive week! A special mention to the Year 9 girls who took part in the NFL match 

on Tuesday and convincingly winning against rivals Wexham School!  

Next Friday is Multicultural day; reminder students are allowed to come into school dressed in clothes that 

represents their culture.  

As some of you aware I will be away having an operation on my knee. Whilst I am away, Year 9s have been 

left in the very capable hands of Mr Hunt. Please contact Mr Hunt if you have any queries. Thank you all for 

your prayers and well wishes. See you soon!  

Miss Joseph – Head of Year 9 

Year 10 Rounder’s tournament  

On Wednesday the Year 10s had a rounder’s tournament at St Bernard’s. The girls won, lost and drew a 

match each and ended the tournament in 2nd place. Congratulations to all that played!  

 
Year 10 News - Information Evening 
 
On Tuesday 21st May, we will be holding a Year 10 Information Evening at 6pm for all Year 10 students and 

parents. This evening will be a crucial time for us to disseminate key information regarding their PPEs as 

well as tangible ideas for both yourself and your child to maximise the revision in the run up to exams.  

We will need 100% attendance, therefore please do confirm your attendance on Parent Pay. 

Mr Romero – Head of Year 10 
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Year 9 Rounder’s 

Well done to the year 9 rounder’s team who beat Wexham School on Thursday scoring 17 rounders. 

Excellent teamwork in the field was shown. A special mention to Sam for her brilliant catch whilst being 

backstop and to Natalia for her excellent catching on second base. Great job girls! 

Year 12 Parents Evening – Thursday 6th June 2024 

I am writing to invite you to our Parents Evening on Thursday 6th June 2024.  

The evening will begin at 4:15pm. As you will know from previous years, the evening is a vital part of your 

child’s preparation for their end of year exams. Staff will be on hand to give valuable feedback to drive 

forward your child’s learning as well as to discuss any matters that you would like to raise. Our Sixth Form 

team is deeply committed to ensuring that your child obtains the best possible outcomes this summer.  

Please log in to your ParentPay account to confirm you will be attending. Any issues with this online 

system please contact the school office. 

Your child should make an appointment with each of their teachers prior to the evening.  

Furthermore, Ms Stevens (Head of Year 12) will be on hand (as will the Senior Leadership Team) to answer 

any questions that you may have. 
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Y9 Football v St Bernard’s  

The Year 9 football team faces a strong physical St Bernard’s team at Arbour Park Stadium. After going 1-0 

and controlling the game during the first half, a St Bernard’s team with a mission came out in the second 

half. They equalised early on in the 2nd half and went ahead towards the end of the game. They finally 

scored their final goal towards the last play of the game, giving an unfair 3-1 loss and knocking St Josephs 

out of the district cup.  

Y8 Football v Ditton Park Academy  

The Year 8 football team went to Ditton Park Academy to play their quarter final of the slough district cup. 

A strong side controlled all areas of the game. After scoring early they didn't look back and continued to 

score for the whole game.  

The final score finished 7-0 to St Josephs.  

Next game  

St Edwards (date TBC) 
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Girls Flag Football 

On Tuesday the Girls NFL Team attended their final pool game with a big local derby against Wexham, the 

girls started off well scoring a Touchdown within the first 2 minutes. Wexham however came back 

through their strong running back and scored another 2 touchdowns. This sparked our girls into life where 

we scored a further 10 touchdowns, 5 off interceptions beating Wexham with a final score of 77-30. 
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Water Sports Trip 

Small group of students got the fantastic opportunity on Thursday to take part in water sports at Dorney 

Lake. It was a brilliant communication and team building morning run by TVLP and took place at Dorney 

Lake, Windsor and activities were in the Olympic lake. 
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Year 7 SEGRO Building Future Workshop 

 

This week, our Year 7 students participated in the SEGRO 

Building Future Workshop in collaboration with Learning to 

Work. They learned about the history of the Slough 

Trading Estate and SEGRO as an organisation. Information 

was provided about various companies within the 

organisation, highlighting local career and employment 

opportunities for the future. We were honoured to host 

two guest speakers, Sarah Irving, Head of Marketing and 

Communication at Thames Valley Chamber of Commerce, 

and Ali Ahmed, Deputy Account Manager for G4S Security.  

 

Both speakers provided valuable insights into their 

respective roles within their companies and shared their 

personal journeys of how they reached their current 

positions. It was an engaging session in which our students 

were actively involved and thoroughly enjoyed. The 

workshop concluded, leaving our students feeling inspired 

and excited about their future career prospects. 
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Science Club 

Our scientists extracted DNA from strawberries and used sweets to model DNA 
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Upcoming Multi-Cultural Day  
 

Dear Parent/Carer,  

 

We are excited to announce that on the 24th of May, our school will be celebrating Multi-Cultural 

Day, a special occasion dedicated to honouring and celebrating the rich diversity within our school 

community. This event is a wonderful opportunity for our students to share and explore the 

different cultures that make our community unique and vibrant. 

 

Multi-Cultural Day is not just an event; it is a celebration of our collective heritage and a chance 

for our children to learn about and appreciate the various cultures represented among their peers. 

We believe that understanding and embracing our differences makes us stronger and more 

united as a community. 

 

We encourage you to support your children in participating in this event. Whether it’s through 

wearing traditional attire, sharing stories, participating in cultural performances, or bringing 

cultural food, every contribution helps enrich the experience for all our students. Your 

involvement and encouragement can greatly enhance their understanding and appreciation of 

their own heritage and that of others. 

 

We look forward to seeing the enthusiasm and pride with which our students represent their 

cultures. 

 

We are asking for a £1 contribution on ParentPay towards mufti day.   

 

Thank you for your continued support in making our school a place where diversity is celebrated 

and valued. 

 

Warm regards, 

Ms Ura 
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St Josephs Canteen – Weekly Menu 20th – 24th May 
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Pupil Nominations of the Week 

 

 

 
 
 
 

Year 7 
Michalina Pieczak and Liam Osei-Agyarko for an exceptional week 

 
 
 

Year 8 
 

Bruno Valek and Amber Nunes for the most positive points 
Marion Mwangi, Maya Skrzydlewska, Vanessa Buda, Amelia Gibas, Loikita Mendonca Graca De Jesus, 

Beryl Tiero for coming joint 1st in their pool at NFL International 
Year 8 Boys Football Team 

  

Year 9 
 

Year 10 
Brajan Zurkowski (10P) for his great progress in English language and English literature, and Nicole 

Podoba (10J) for achieving the highest amount of positive points. 
 

Year 11 
 

Year 12 
Nina Czarnecka-Staszok and Daniel Da Fonseca Soares for the most positive points on ClassCharts. 

 
Also special mentions for Alex Pienczewski, Eman Batool, Leah Walls and Kacper Kozak for their 

support in preparations for Multi-Cultural Day and Mateusz Skowera for being a good role model to 
the Polish community. 
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